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Australian Securities and Investments Commission  

 
 

  
 
 
Dear  
 
ASIC RELIEF FOR SIMPLE ARRANGEMENTS FOLLOWING A CREDIT HARDSHIP NOTICE  
 
The Australian Finance Industry Association (AFIA) appreciates the opportunity to provide feedback on 
Consultation Paper 354: ASIC relief for simple arrangements following a hardship notice: [CO 14/41] (CP 354).  
 
AFIA notes that Class Order [CO 14/41] is due to expire on 1 March 2022. The class order provides 
relief to credit providers and lessors from the obligation to provide written notice to consumers about 
hardship contract variations of 90 days or less (known as ‘simple arrangements’). 
 
AFIA members believe it is important for customers to be able to access financial hardship assistance 
when they are experiencing financial difficulties. These arrangements must be suitable to their 
personal and financial needs and circumstances, ensuring the type of arrangements available 
appropriately address the situation without imposing unnecessary burden on the customer or the 
financier as well as ensuing ease of access for the customer via their preferred channel (i.e. how the 
customer conducts their day-to-day financial affairs).  
 
Many financiers have largely automated the issuance of written notification in accordance with section 
73(1) of the National Credit Code whenever an agreement is made to defer payment obligations in 
response to a hardship notice and/or as part of the ordinary collections processes. However, there 
remains situations where often minor, last-minute adjustments to the nature or timing of a payment is 
agreed where there is a possibility that automated notice may not be triggered. For example, this 
would typically involve agreeing a further short delay of an already rescheduled payment.  
 
A practical example is a customer notifying their financier that they will not be able to make a 
payment for a few days because their employer hasn’t paid them. The financier agrees to permit the 
payment being delayed and not charging interest and/or late payment fees in this circumstance, and 
this is flagged on the account. This example is familiar, especially during the COVID-19 global 
pandemic, where disruptions to customers’ employment arrangements have frequently been 
immediate and unpredictable.  
 
Experiences in the financial services industry and lessons from the COVID-19 global pandemic have 
shown the importance of the ability for financiers to respond to customers’ needs with flexibility and 
dynamically in a fast-changing environment. The importance of making it easier for customers to have 
conversations with their financiers and seek variations has never been more obvious than during the 
pandemic.  
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